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1. Sessions for Outcome Based Education

2. Setting up of Sustainable Development Goal Forum (SDGF) at the Institute level
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Minutes of IQAC Meeting held on 20 July, 2022 at Board Room

Dr. K Nirmala, Chairman of IQAC, welcomed all members. After going through the minutes
of the previous meeting, the agenda for the current meeting was agreed upon by all the
members.

Following issues were addressed during the meeting.

1. Sessions for Outcome Based Education

Outcome-Based Education (OBE) is an educational approach that focuses on measuring
student performance based on specific learning outcomes or objectives, rather than on
traditional measures such as grades or standardized test scores. Assessment is a key component
of OBE, as it allows teachers to evaluate whether students have achieved the intended learning
outcomes.

OBE is also widely used for the purpose of accreditation of Educational Institutes. Highlighting
the importance of OBE, it was suggested that workshops or Faculty Development Programmes
(FDP) should be conducted to consider the implementation of OBE in the institute. Dr.
K.Nirmala, Director DYPIMCAM proposed the name of Dr. A.K. Gupta to conduct the FDP
on the Need and Importance of Accreditation. Dr. A.K. Gupta is the Executive Director of Dr.
DYPEC, Akurdi & Kolhapur Campuses.

2. Setting up of SDGF at the Institute level

Nature has blessed us with plentiful resources all around us. But due to rampant
overexploitation, we are likely to permanently destabilize this delicate balance in nature if more
sustainable choices are not made. In order to become a sustainable society, we need to become
more socially responsible, focus on environmental protection and ensure that dynamic
equilibrium exists between humans and natural systems. With this vision of sustainability in
mind, all the members unanimously supported the idea that a Sustainability Development
Goal Forum should be set up at the Institute level. It was proposed that the Institute should
collaborate with some NGOs which are active in the field of sustainability and create awareness

among students and faculty members by organizing various activities
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